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Where Might the National Accounts Be Headed?:

Proposed Changes to the System of National Accounts
The national accounts of the United States and of most other countries are guided by the 1993 System of National Accounts  (SNA), a set of statistical and conceptual standards that are prepared by the United Nations and several other international organizations. In early 2003 the UN Statistical Commission requested that these guidelines be updated, a process that is now underway with a target release date of 2008. Whatever changes are incorporated in the revised SNA will have a significant long-term impact on the national accounts data used by policymakers and researchers for analysis of national macroeconomic performance and productivity.

Some of the more significant proposed changes of probable interest to Summer Institute attendees include: 

· Improved measures of capital (including capital services as an optional item), 

· clarification of the treatment of obsolescence and depreciation, 

· the capitalization of R&D. 

Speakers will emphasize these issues, but will briefly touch on a few selected other proposals as well. 

The session will also discuss efforts that are underway to improve the integration of BEA’s economic, including efforts to better integrate the national income and product accounts with the industry accounts.

The proposed session would have 2 or 3 presenters, but would be kept to an hour in length, allowing time for questions and comments.  We propose that there be no discussants.

